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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on August 16th, 2022 at 7:00 pm.   The minutes from the July meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Ed Clem and seconded by Jerry Johnson.   The treasurer report was reviewed.  The board made a motion to approve the treasurers report.  
Rick Renner was present and updated the board about Buckhorn Road.  There is a project he has competed on the rip rap. 
Geoff Havan was present.  He lives on East Lakeland Drive in Lake Eunice Township.  He had questions about the turnaround at the end of the road and questioned why there was no gravel.  Mr. Havan reported he had talked to Planning and Zoning since the last meeting.  He was told the portion of the road in question belongs to Lake Eunice Township.  The portion of this road is in question.  Mr. Havan was wondering if they could put a gate up around that turnaround, if it is not a Lake Eunice Township Road.  The supervisors committed to touring this area.  Mr. Havan indicated that this road would need about 300 feet of gravel.  
Luke Langerud and Jay Meacham, from Audubon Township were present to discuss several road agreements that are in place.  Both townships are in agreement that prior road agreements should be updated and approved by the board.  
Moe Lake Road:
Discussed was that Lake Eunice Township does chloride all through roads-Audubon Township does assess back to the residents.  Lake Eunice will continue to provide chloride to their portion of this road.  Audubon Township will do the snow removal and the grading.  They will split the costs of culverts.  Audubon Township will continue to be responsible for the placement of gravel on the West portion-with Lake Eunice being responsible for the East.  
Sugar Island Road:
The townships will split the cost of seal coating and crack filling-each year the township will need to discuss this.   This is road is now paved and the old language involving gravel can be removed.  Lake Eunice will continue to do the snow plowing.  
Sherman Shores:
The language can stay the same.
230th Ave:
Maple Ridge Road:
The townships agree they can split the cost of seal coating.
West Little Cormorant:
The language can stay the same.
No Leaf Lake Road:
The language can stay the same.
Blackhawk Beach Road:
The language can stay the same.
Heather Anderson will start working on the new road agreement and will email Luke Langerud.
The board did discuss a culvert issue that may be related to a beaver dam on Townhall Road.  Jerry Johnson will meet with the homeowner.
Heather Anderson brought up the election official’s hourly wage.  Election Judges are currently paid $20 and hour.  Heather Anderson did talk about the lack of judges in the county.  A pay increase was suggested.  The board approved a pay increase and judges will get paid $25 an hour for their services.  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm with a motion by Ed Clem and seconded by Jerry Johnson.   
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